
     

 

September 7, 2022 
For Immediate Release 
 

President sends condolences to families of 
victims of mass stabbings in Saskatchewan 

 
Nunatsiavut President Johannes Lampe today issued the following statement on the mass stabbings 
resulting in 10 people being killed and 18 injured on the James Smith Cree Nation and in the nearby 
community of Welton, Saskatchewan on September 4: 
 
“On behalf of the Nunatsiavut Government and Beneficiaries of the Labrador Inuit Land Claims 
Agreement, I would like to express my deepest and sincerest condolences to the families and loved ones 
of the victims of this terrible tragedy.  One can only imagine the heartache and sadness that come from 
such a horrific event. 
 
“We also wish a full and quick recovery to those who were injured. Our thoughts are with them all and 
their families, and community, during this very difficult and trying time.” 
 
 
 
 


